




Minutes: Minutes for the November 20, 2014 were reviewed and accepted as submitted. 
Committee Reports: 
Steering Committee: Steering was supposed to meet the third Monday of each month but there are some conflicts so changes were made: Jan will meet the 5th 10 to 12. Feb Tues the 17th 9 to 10. April the 6th 10 to 12. From March on the third mons will work All meetings will be at the DHHS office at 41 Anthony Ave in Augusta . 
Project Committee: will meet next Mon 1:30 to 3 at 41 Anthony Ave to review the Work Plan. Will meet again Jan 26 – location TBA.


Scoring Committee: No meetings yet. 
Resource Committee: Mike M is following up on the recommendations from the recent Employment and Resources forum the committee held with the Region 2 HC. Priorities include Childcare, transportation and supportive services after shelter exit. All current Resource Com members are from within Region 2 – need to recruit new members from other areas.
Data Committee:  Met on Tuesday. Will continue to meet jointly with Portland Data Com on HMIS Governance work.  User Group meetings will be starting up again in March. The committee will continue to post information on line.

Policy Committee: Will meet Friday the 16th at 3:00 and there will be a call in option.
Federal: HUD funding was included in the recent Omnibus bill – enough to cover current HCV vouchers and provide a 1% increase to McKinney Vento, but HOME is down 10% and RHY programs were flat funded. FannieMae and FreddieMac now have to contribute to the National Housing Trust Fund which will likely result in a MaineHousing RFP for Bricks and Mortar.

State: the new legislature has met and committee assignments are being sorted out. The lawsuit by the City of Portland and other municipalities regarding GA for asylum seekers is beginning to impact other city run programs in Portland. 

Long Term Stayers Initiative is already showing results in Portland where numbers continue to go down. Other areas are not showing as big an impact, but this is bringing to light other factors that need to be examined such as availability of affordable units.  
-MaineHousing hosted training on use of the VI-SPDAT that went very well – this will be part of the next Home To Stay implementation.   
-Chet said PATH is trying to move toward more of a housing focused approach.

-Heather L. she has been posting vacancies but is still having trouble filling empty units because clients need to have a voucher in hand. She has 8 PH openings right now. 

-Betty suggested shelters send staff to visit the units so they can talk to clients about them.

-Awa said Bangor also has opening in their Northside project, and asked about the possibility of increasing the number of Project Based Vouchers that can be made available for PHS units.

Coordinated Assessment:
Melany and Lauren from TAC provided a summary of the work done and recommendations for going forward after the TA ends. Lauren went over a chart showing decision points to help direct people to the right resource. The three main points to remember are 1) Access: there should be no wrong door – but we need to ramp this up over time starting with Shelters and outreach in one area and growing it from there – add 211 and expand to other areas based on need. Creating a prioritized assessment and referral system will require data sharing and policies for waitlist management. 2) Assess: Pre-screening for potential diversion from shelter by asking 5 to 10 short questions and trying to keep people in housing; Identifying Housing Barriers; Housing Prioritization (like with the VI-SPDAT); 2) Assign: directing them to the most appropriate resource or housing option.  We need to have one list of available programs and units – that everyone can access and that is kept up to date. (All this information is now available on the web at www.mainehomelessplaning.org 
-TAC recommends the two CoC’s continue to work together, consult with Cloudburst, and get and incorporate feedback from shelters and outreach worker. 

-New prioritization should be based on each individuals level of need – not on their length of time on the waitlist. 

-This is not just about shelters reaching out to housing providers – housing providers also need to reach in, to the shelters, to let them know about availability and eligibility and work with shelters. We need to get them involved sooner rather than later.
-Having Home To Stay Navigators use the VI- SPDAT for 6 months will provide some data to show how this will develop – if one big list or several regional lists will work better.

- Local people, volunteering or providing grassroots funding, want to invest in their communities. Will a statewide system remove that sense of local control, and possibly reduce people’s willingness to donate their time and money to local programs?

-There is still much work to be done, but no more funding from this grant. Portland was going to apply for a new grant, but their current GA issues may prevent that. Anne Gass is exploring other potential grants and funding options.
A MOTION was made and seconded that MCOC accept this as the basic framework for our CA system and build from here. There was some discussion about some people seeing this for the first time, and not feeling they have enough information. This has been discussed at previous meetings, and if more people had been on the committees, some of these concerns may already have been raised and resolved – but we can still vote on this now and continue to address issues as the system evolves. The motion PASSED, with one abstention.

Monitoring and Evaluation:

The tools and information were posted again today with the agenda and other materials for this meeting for people to review. When originally posted, we were in the middle of the NOFA Application. Everyone should review these an be prepared to vote on them next month.
NOFA De-briefing:

Tabled again, in the interest of time.

2015 Point-in-Time:

Both the Maine and Portland Continuums have voted to approve a particular methodology, but the people coordinating Outreach efforts would like some clarification. The approved Methodology incorporates what HUD defines as a “Night of” time frame, and a “Complete Count” coverage. Meaning the count takes place within a 24 hour period, and attempts to count and survey every person who meets the definition of being homeless on that night. Outreach providers pointed out that HUD also allows for the option of a “Service Based Count” which is conducted at places like soup kitchens, food pantries, etc., and under these circumstances, the information can be collected over a much longer time frame. They propose allowing collection of information on the Thursday and Friday following the night of the Count, and allowing for the use of an 800 number for people to call in and answer the survey questions, also for 2 days after. The calls would be handled by the staff of the Veteran’s Housing Services program and the Sanford Vet’s Center. They would use the same forms that regular, face to face outreach would use, which would provide the level of information required for de-duplication. 
-This still raises some serious concerns about the verifiability of the information collected. Some could be sitting at home, calling in, maybe more than once, if they think they might qualify for some type of assistance, or they think it will bring more funding to the area. 

-HUD requires that the Continuum document their chosen methodology, according to the options outlined in the HUD Guidance. They do allow a number of options, but they do not allow you to combine all of them – you cannot claim to do a completed count AND extrapolated sampling. 

-Betty said that her shelter will be using the phone option – but that they will asking people where they are and will be sending local police to verify each call by locating them. 
- We do not want our numbers to sudden explode because we are collecting and reporting information from more and more people who do not really meet the HUD definition. On the other hand, our Outreach counts are growing – not because the people conducting them do not know who should or should not be included, but because we are covering more areas and finding more people who ARE homeless than we ever did in the past. Outreach teams do not want to skew the numbers – they want to provide a more accurate picture of what rural homelessness looks like in Maine. 

-A MOTION was made to add the Service Based Count method, and allow for such data to be collected for two days following the night of the count. The was no second and no vote.
-Kelly reviewed the three Forms to be used this year. 1) the Unsheltered Count Interview form to be used by Outreach for those who meet the HUD definition of Homeless. 2) the Non-HMIS Program form, to be used by recognized shelters who do not participate in HMIS (such as DV). 3) the Unstably Housed form, which can be used too interview those who do not meet the HUD definition, but MaineHousing will not be processing this data. A MOTION was made, seconded and PASSED to approve these forms for the 2015 PIT.
Next meeting: January 15, 2015 1:00 am-3:00 pm
Augusta:  Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing),  Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project), Heather Lea (Bread of Life Ministries), Chet Barnes (SAMHS), Cindy Namer (MaineHousing), Craig Phillips (Tedford Housing), Phil Allen (Preble Street, SSVF)


Portland: Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Steve Ellis (FPC), Wes Phinny (SHC), Anne Gass (ABG Consulting), Melany Mondello (TAC), Lauren Knott (TAC), David Beseda (YCSPI)


Bangor: Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC Hope House), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Christine Roberts (HUD), Gail Gerow (OHI), Beth Burns Meneses (CHCS), James Vaughn (BAHS)


Lewiston: Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Janice Lara-Hewey (Catholic Charities, PATH) 


Washington Acedemy: Tom Michaud (Sunrise Opportunities)


On the Phone: Francine Stark (Hope and Justice Project), Rita Defio (Sweetser), Betty Palmer ( Mid Maine Homeless Shelter)











Washington County – By Phone: Tom Michaud (Milbridge Harbor)





Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  December 18, 2014


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 
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